QUALITY CHRISTIAN EDUCATION WITH THE MASTER'S

ST. PETER'S KEYS

My Life is in Your Hands, Lord

October 13, 2020

CLASSROOM CORNER

Falling in Love with Learning

This time of year is so beautiful with the colorful fall leaves, the crisp air, and all of the yummy fall harvest of apples, pumpkins, and squash. It is also a wonderful time in the classroom. Students are learning and growing, feeling more confident because they are grasping how things work in second grade.

In Bible we are following the Israelites as they enter the Promise Land. The students are learning the Old Testament books of the Bible and their memory verses. In math we are concentrating on addition. We love to play "Around the World" as we sharpen our skills. Our handwriting is getting much neater as we practice printing before we enter into cursive. We are building our reading vocabulary and fluency as we tackle each of our reading stories. We have been working on sentence building with subjects and predicates. We are also doing creative writing taking our subjects to wonderful lands or placing them in unique adventures. Spelling and phonics help us increase our skills and vocabulary too. We are learning about our earth in science and in social studies we have learned about our seven continents, made maps, and had fun making landforms with flour/salt maps.

It is so wonderful to be back in the classroom where the students can take advantage of the full academic experience. We have done a lot of creative lessons with the writing process, painting, drills, crafts, and games. Some of the lessons are a bit difficult, but we are also learning that the Lord is our helper and that we can do all things through Him. Every morning we quote together Philippians 4:13 "I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me." This, to me, is the most important lesson for the students to learn.

It's Fall, so it's time to fall in love with learning.

Mrs. Delp

Second Grade

St. Peter's Lutheran School 6168 Walmore Road Sanborn, New York 14132 Telephone: 731-4422 Fax: 731-1439

Website: discoverstpeters.org Financial Mgr.—Ms. Audrey Johnson: 870-7488

THIS WEEK

10/12 Columbus Day—NO SCHOOL

10/13 Rescheduled Picture Day—Bring your order forms, your smiles and dress your best Parish Board Meeting—5:30 pm

10/14 5 Week Reports Sent Home

10/16 Chapel—8:45 am—Mrs. Jacob

LOOKING AHEAD

10/18	Join us for Sunday Worship 8:30 am and 11 am
10/20	Fire Prevention
10/21	Fire Prevention
10/23	Chapel—8:45 am—Mrs. Chaples
10/24	Trunk or Treat 4—6 pm See back side of this page for more Information.

CHIAVETTA'S CHICKEN BARBECUE

Thank you to all who supported our Chicken Barbecue and special thanks to all the volunteers who helped to make it a great success. Great job!



MIGHTY NIAGARA DISCOUNT CARDS

Back by popular demand: The Mighty Niagara Discount Card. This card gives a lot of great discounts (our favorite is the Tim Horton's 10% off purchases for a whole year in Niagara Falls and Sanborn)! This fundraiser runs from 10/6/20 to 10/30/20. Any questions, please feel free to call/text Brenda Walck at 695-4374. New this year ——payment may be made via Venmo app.—\$20 per card to @Brenda-Walck.

See attached for more information.

TRUNK OR TREAT 2020

Date: Saturday, October 24, 2020 (Subject to change if Covid-19 guidelines change.)

Time: 4:00-6:00 pm (Vehicle participants will be given a time to arrive.)

Location: St. Peter's Church Parking Lot/Cemetery (Vehicle participants will be notified of where to park.)

Participation: St. Peter's Luther an Church will be hosting a private event for our current St. Peter's School Families. We will be having a limited number of vehicles in order to follow social distancing guidelines. We are asking for people to sign up in advance if you would like to participate by decorating a vehicle. Please contact Lynette Kroening at 310-7862 as soon as possible to secure your spot. We will **NOT** be able to accept any vehicles that aren't preregistered.

DRESS DOWN DAY

Tomorrow, Wednesday, October 14th will be our first fun dress down day for students. Each student who brings in \$1.00 can wear whatever foot wear they would like:

- Slippers
- Crocs
- Sandals
- Flip Flops
- Cowboy boots
- Mix matched
- Etc.

Please remember, students will need sneakers for the gym/playground.

Thank you for participating! All money collected will be donated to the Magdalene Project.

PARTNERSHIP WITH GREATER NIAGARA FEDERAL CREDIT UNION

We would like to offer banking services to our St. Peter's school families again this year. We are partnered with Greater Niagara Federal Credit Union on Military Road and Ward Road in North Tonawanda. If you already opened a savings account for your child, you can send deposits to school on Tuesdays and Mrs. Whalen will make the deposit for you. If you need deposit slips, please contact Mrs. Whalen.

If you are interested in opening up a savings account for your child, contact Mrs. Whalen and she will help you get started. She can be reached through email, dwhalen@stpetersanborn.com or you can call the school office and ask to talk to her. Once your account is opened, you can send a deposit slip and the money you would like deposited to school with your child and Mrs. Whalen goes to the bank for you, it's that easy.

AFTER SCHOOL SIGN UP *Week of October 19th **Due on October 15th** Pre-Reg (per day) 1 hour@ \$5, 2 hours@ \$10, 3 hours@ \$15 Family Reg for the year is \$30.00. (family not registered) Emergency \$7.00 per hour add \$1.00 per child per Late Enrollees day after Thursday. Name Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Hrs. Name Wed Thurs Fri Mon Tues Hrs.

JUST A REMINDER: ALL AFTER SCHOOL FEES ARE DUE AT THE TIME OF SIGN UP EACH WEEK

TOTAL ENCLOSED

THIS FRIDAY, (10/16) FOR LUNCH—PIZZA (Orders due Wednesday, 10/14)					
Name		Gr			
	Slice w/cheese @ \$1.75				
	Slice w/pepperoni @\$2.00				
Total l	Enclosed				
	Proceeds to benefit Student Development				

All orders must be in by **WEDNESDAY**, **OCTOBER 14TH this week**. Please note they need to be sent in by this due date because this week is a short week. Orders must be sent in on time.

All pizza lunches are preorder. Please place slips and money in an envelope or Ziploc baggie and send in to your child's teacher.

Also, please note the change in price from last year due to an increase in price from Papa Leo's. Please provide the exact change. If you don't have the exact change, you can always donate the extra money. We do not accept Canadian Money. Any checks should be made payable to St. Peter's Lutheran School.

Please call the office with any questions at 731-4422.